
 

 

  

          ‘protecting and improving the quality of life 
                     for all Bayston Hill residents’ 
 
 

Clerk to the Council/RFO: J Hodgkiss 
Chairman: Cllr C Clode  

 
Clerks report Feb 2024 
 
The precept request went in to Shropshire Council on 23rd January. 
 
Longmeadow refurbishment is a week in and going well and should be finished by the end of this 
week. 
 
Pavilion project – the first meeting was very successful with everyone invited attending. The 
second meeting is next week and I hope to add in an extra ordinary council meeting to approve the 
plans. 
 
The newsletter has had 60 sign ups with 45 people opening it, I have put the details in the next 
villager so hopefully this number will increase steadily. Please forward anything to me that you 
would like to see included. 
 
I was very pleased to be able to go along to the Repair Café on February 17th, it really was a 
brilliant community event and I was in awe of the creative repairers, residents were very 
complimentary. 
 
We are hoping to do some tree work throughout the year and we had a very good meeting with our 
contractor who has produced a schedule – it is on this evening’s agenda. 
 
As we head towards Annual Council can I remind members that under our Standing Orders, a 
Chairman can only be in that post for 2 years, therefore a new Chairman is needed in May. 
 
A reminder that we have a GDPR session online next Monday 26th Feb at 6pm, you will find the 
link in your calendar. 
 
Preparations have started for the Annual Parish meeting and a number of groups have already 
agreed to attend. 
 
Julie 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


